Woodbridge Tennis Club
AGM 2021
Club Captain’s Report (including 2020/2021 Team Tennis Review)

Summer 2020 Season
The Summer 2020 season was unfortunately cancelled due to Covid.

Floodlit 2020/2021 Season
The Floodlit 2020/2021 season was unfortunately cancelled in January 2021 due to Covid. Only 25-40% of all matches had been completed at that stage and therefore the decision was made to declare the season null and void.

Summer 2021 Season
The Summer 2021 season has taken place as a ‘standalone season’ – there is no promotion or relegation this summer due to concerns about availability of players/Covid restrictions.
Woodbridge Tennis Club has entered 7 teams into the Ipswich & District Summer League for 2021 (3x Mens, 2x Mixed and 2x Ladies). In total, over 50 members have represented WTC in team matches this summer across Suffolk.
Despite some issues with team availability this summer (caused by Covid) members appreciated the opportunity to get back out there and play competitive tennis for fun.
Final league standings will be shared with all members on our website in August.

Thank you to all our captains – Steve, Gerard, Alistair, Rob, Paul, Alison and Stella – for their hard work and support during a very challenging 18 months of team tennis.

Simon Evans
Club Captain
July 2021
